

MATA: GFS

Alig 2 3 1951

Dear General Quesada;

We have noted the conclusions and recommendations contained in your report on completion of Operation GREENHOUSE, which you furnished us by memorandum dated August 1, 1951.

We are informing the Military Liaison Committee by separate letter that we have no objections to the inactivation date of September 30, 1951 for Joint Task Force Three as recommended by you. As we have previously agreed with the Military Liaison Committee, we shall continue to resolve problems not involving major policy decisions with the current Joint Task Force Commander, who we understand is Major General P. W. Clarkson, Jr., USA.

Again we thank you for your work in our behalf.

COLLECTION RE 32L

Sincerely yours,

UNITED STATES ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION

/s/ Gordon Dean\* Chairman

Lt. General Elwood R. Quesada, USAF Commander, Joint Task Force Three Washington 25, D. C.

BEST COPY AVAILABLE

